
TOWN OF STARK BOARD MEETING MINUTES FROM FEBRUARY 11, 2025 

(Reviewed and approved March 4, 2025) 

The town board meeting was held on February 11, 2025 at the town justice building. 

Councilman Grescheck led us in the pledge of allegiance. 

Roll call as follows: 
 

Supervisor Bronner - present 
Councilman Grescheck - present 
Councilman Voght - not present 
Town Clerk Smith - present 

Councilman Gerhardt - present 
Councilman Hubiak - not present 
Superintendant Hajczewski - present 

 
Also attending the meeting: Guests from Hybrid Building Solutions, Nick and Sue Jordan, and Connie 
Young.  

 
Supervisor Bronner advised that we have guests from Hybrid Building Solutions and we would let them 
talk and then go on with our regular meeting. Mari Merkwa was the spokesperson for Hybrid. Based on 
the original estimate of $566,241.00 for a 72' x 168' salt, sand barn the pricing fell $5,000.00 from the 
previous estimate. They have partnered with Calhoun Super Structures the reason being their buildings 
are all hot-dip galvanized post fabrication both interior and exterior and due to the longevity of the 
buildings. It was a very detailed and informative conversation of their construction of the building that 
was given to the town board. They have been constructing these buildings for 26 years and it is a family 
oriented business. Pricing for the barn is good until March 25, 2025. 

 
Also during the public portion of the meeting was a request made for an event calendar to be made on 
the town of Stark website for easier access for dates of meetings, dumpster days, etc. Regarding 
dumpster day, a question was asked if possible having a dumpster in town as possibly organizing a 
community clean up. 

 
Also was brought to attention if there was any determination of how many members for the planning 
and zoning board. No decision has been made and Supervisor Bronner advised they are still looking into 
it. 

 
Connie Young graciously read the town clerk's minutes from the January 14, 2025 town board meeting. 
Supervisor Bronner asked if any additions, corrections, or changes to the minutes as read. Councilman 
Grescheck made motion to accept and Councilman Gerhardt seconded. All approved. 

 
Supervisor announced regarding with the on-going health issues on Travis Road there has been no 
contact with the owner of record. 

 
Supervisor Bronner passed to the town board members notification for the judge's records to be 
audited, the assessor's note on the telecommunications towers that were going up, paperwork showing 
sales tax revenue from last quarter, monies received for plowing and sanding for December from the 
State, and the quote for the truck. 



Supervisor Bronner explained there was an issue with the water treatment plant and it still has not been 
resolved. The heater shut off and the batteries died in the thermostat, therefore the pipes froze. It's 
been all approved by the insurance except for the heater. 

 
Supervisor Bronner received the bond anticipation note for $300,000.00 for the truck from NBT bank. 
Councilman Grescheck made motion to approve and Councilman Gerhardt seconded. All approved. 

 
Councilman Grescheck brought up motion to do something for Emil Zaija's resignation from the town 
board. Councilman Grescheck will handle the details. Councilman Gerhardt seconded. All approved. 

 
The town board reviewed the Supervisor's report. Councilman Gerhardt made motion to approve and 
Councilman Grescheck seconded. All approved. 

 
The town clerk's report was reviewed for the month of January 2025 consisting of a duplicate copy of a 
certificate of marriage and two dog licenses for the amount of $38.00. Councilman Grescheck made 
motion to approve and Councilman Gerhardt seconded. All approved. 

 
The town board reviewed the General and Highway fund vouchers. Councilman Grescheck made motion 
to pay the bills and Councilman Gerhardt seconded. All approved. 

 
There will be a planning and town board meeting on February 24, 2025 at 7:00 pm. 

The next town board meeting will be held on March 4, 2025 at the town barn. 

Councilman Grescheck made motion to adjourn and Councilman Gerhardt seconded. All approved. 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:20 pm. 


